
By-law 2016-56 

A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Rename the 
Lockerby Tot Lot Playground as the OJ Hancock Memorial Park 

Whereas the OJ Hancock Fundraising Committee made a substantial financial 

contribution towards major capital enhancements of the Lockerby Tot Lot Playground; 

And Whereas By-law 2012-256 being a By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Adopt 

a Building, Property and Park Naming Policy provides that, when there is a substantial financial 

contribution towards a municipal facility or property, a request for naming may be brought 

forward for the approval of the Council of the City of Greater Sudbury outside of the Building, 

Property and Park Naming Policy; 

And Whereas in recognition of the financial contribution , the Council of the City of 

Greater Sudbury agreed to rename the Lockerby Tot Lot Playground on Walford Road in 

Sudbury as the OJ Hancock Memorial Park; 

Now therefore the Council of the City of Greater Sudbury hereby enacts as 

follows: 

1. The playground property known as the Lockerby Tot Lot Playground on Walford Road in 

Sudbury legally described as being PINs 73590-0371 (L T) and 73590-0511 (L T) be hereby 

renamed the OJ Hancock Memorial Park. 

2. This By-law shall come into full force and effect upon passage. 

Read and Passed in Open Council this 22nd day of March, 2016 

, ... ,. "--~ , .~' , Mayor 

, q. ,, v ., 7 - ,'A 1 Clerk 
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